STABLES THEATRE & ARTS CENTRE
Minutes of the meeting of the COUNCIL OF MANAGEMENT 

held on Monday 23rd September 2019 
PRESENT:

Neil Sellman (Chairman), Matt Davis (Vice-Chairman) (from 8.05pm), 

Cliff Brooker, Sue Dengate, David Harding, Gill Jenks,
Mike Willard (to 7.40pm)
APOLOGIES:
 
Henri Hayler (Hon. Treasurer), Harriet Davey (Hon. Secretary), 



Victoria Fay, Tim Pearce

1. Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

The Minutes of the meeting, held on 27th August 2019, were approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman.  
2. Matter Arising:
There were no matters arising.

3. Departmental Reports:

Chairman/PAG – Neil 
(i)  As the performance of Deathtrap on 19th October clashes with the Hastings Bonfire Night procession it will be replaced with a matinee performance on Saturday 26th October at 2.30pm.  Those people who have already booked will be telephoned and advised that they are entitled to a refund or change to another performance.
ACTION:  Box Office staff to be informed (NS).

(ii)  Mike Poole has withdrawn from directing Treasure Island on health grounds.  Mike Boakes will take over.
(iii)  The franking machine is up and running.

(iv)  Arrangements to join NODA have not yet been completed.
Vice-Chairman/Technical Equipment/Customers – Matt
Email addresses need to be updated.

ACTION:  To be discussed with Matt (NS).
Treasurer - Henri 
There were two comments by Sue Dengate and David Harding which need to be passed on to Henri.  Neil reported that a conversation with Henri identified Gift Aid may not be as straightforward as hoped.

ACTION:  Full report from the Treasurer (HH).

ACTION:  David Ames (former Treasurer) to be contacted as to whether Gift Aid has ever been considered in the past and to be asked for any information he may have on the matter (NS).

ACTION:  Update needed on individual show accounts, taking into account a general annual budget for such items as screw, wood, paint etc. (HH).
There has been a meeting of the majority of technicians to discuss compiling a schedule of work, maintenance and replacement of equipment.  They have requested an annual budget for replacement of lights/lamps to update ageing equipment and to be prepared for any Government directives re. tungsten lamps.  All agreed in principle.  More information requested.
Updates are needed on individual show accounts.
Secretary/Membership – Harriet
Neil reported from Harriet that there have been some problems with direct debits for membership.  If members advise they wish to cancel their membership and they pay by direct debit it can take to 2-3 weeks to action the cancellation.  Some do not cancel their membership with both the Theatre and their bank therefore their direct debit is still taken.  
ACTION:  To be discussed (HD/NS).

House/Grounds and Licensing – Mike
All immediate safety advice from the audit has now been dealt with.  Other items on the list are now being dealt with.  We have received 5* from LA for food hygiene.  We are described as low risk.

The fire alarm system to be reviewed.

Legal Advice - (David) 
Contracts for hire are all completed and available for use.

The Safeguarding policy has been updated.  No current problems are reported.
Printing and Design – Cliff

Ecoclean have quoted £300 for cleaning the outside wall which displays the new sign.  This was agreed.

ACTION: The Stables logo to be changed now that the 60th anniversary is coming to an end (CB).
Marketing – Tim
Neil reported that Carrie Beeson will henceforth deal with the marketing needs of productions, commencing   with Pressure.  One person involved in each production will be appointed to liaise with her.
More space is to be devoted on the website to notice of future events; this is limited at present.
Heads of Departments/Archives/ – Sue
Sue reported that there will be a meeting with Andrew White (Surveyor) on 1st October to seek his expert advice on the current proposals.  It will be important to see how much the reparation of building will cost whilst continuing to consider the garden further.  Quotes will now be requested for the Hight Street side of the building, the garden to be returned to its original state.  The Gardener will be told what is required.  The work on the building and garden to be considered together and a schedule of ongoing works developed.  Neil has spoken to the gardener and he is happy to have odd days when volunteers can work with him.
ACTION:  All plans and investigative work to be continued with Sue, Mike and Andrew.

ACTION:  A meeting of Heads of Departments to be arranged for a Saturday morning (SD).

Backstage – Gill
Gill reported there was no communication with backstage volunteers as to whether they were needed for the recent Little Theatre Guild conference.  Fortunately several turned up and were able to cover the situation.  
There has been a meeting of the majority of technicians to discuss compiling a schedule of work, maintenance and replacement of equipment.  An annual budget has been requested and agreed.
ACTION:  Technicians to be consulted before finalising (NS).
Events – Victoria
Arrangements for the Christmas party are well in hand.  It was agreed that there should be a budget of £500.

4. Any Other Business:
a)  We have received a request to offer for sale a kids calendar the charity Charity for Kids.
ACTION:  If Box Office staff to be consulted; if they agree this will be trialled (NS).

b)  Little Theatre Guild Conference - The conference was seen as successful.  The Chairman agreed to send thanks to all volunteers who contributed and participated, they were very much appreciated. Feedback from delegates has been positive.  It was felt that the weekend went well.

c)  Neil and Anne Edwards are now able to do DBS checks through the Little Theatre Guild
There being no further business, the meeting ended at 9pm
The next meeting of the Council of Management will be held on Tuesday 29th October 2019 at the Stables Theatre.
CHAIRMAN:                                                                                                                Date:
